
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Urbana City Building – 2nd Floor Conference Room 

June 19, 2008 
 
 
In Attendance: 
Melvin Peeples     
Samuel Johnson    
Frankie Johnson         
Virginia Patterson   
Hayward Patterson 
Jim Hayes 
Tim Bartlett 
Chief Mike Bily 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chief Bily at 5:35 p.m. 
 
Tim Bartlett, Urbana Park District Superintendent of Planning & Operations, reminded everyone 
that Jettie Rhodes Day will be held Saturday, June 28, 2008 at King Park.  He also reported that 
he had written a memo to the Traffic Commission endorsing the installation of loading zones at 
King Park.  At the June 3, 2008 Traffic Commission meeting, members voted to postpone any 
action on the loading zone matter until the concerned parties, which include the Urbana Park 
District, the City of Urbana and neighborhood residents, could meet and see if any solutions 
could be reached.    
 
Chief Bily reported that UPD is experiencing a shortage of officers due to several injuries 
recently.  He expects most of the officers to be back to work soon.  He also reported that officers 
have been stepping up patrol on noise violations, particularly loud stereos.  Chief Bily addressed 
questions/concerns of committee members.  Discussion followed.  
 
There will be no UCAP meeting in July.  The next meeting will be held August 21, 2008. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 
  
 
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery  
Recording Secretary 


